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SANBORNTON BOARD OF SELECTMEN’S 

March 9, 2010 

Department of Transportation, Concord, NH

The Board of Selectmen convened in special session Tuesday, March 09, 2010, at 9:00 a.m. at the Department of Transportation, Concord, NH. Selectmen in attendance were Andrew Livernois, Steve Ober and Dave Nickerson. TA Veloski was also present along with DPW Director John Thayer, Jim Bouchard from Quantum Consulting, and Jim Marshall from DOT.

1.0 Meeting regarding improvements to Upper Bay and Bay Road –  
The BOS met with Jim Marshall to discuss funding for the next section of the “Y” Project, the section from Steel Hill Road to Lower Bay Road. Jim Marshall stated that the State would still be willing to fund 2/3rds of the construction portion of the project even if it was bonded.  The only caveats that Jim placed on the State’s participation was it was contingent on the Legislature funding the program, he stated that the program has always been funded in the past and he see’s no reason why it will not continue to be funded.  Also, he advised the BOS that the State would only reimburse the Town the 2/3rds of the maximum $700,000 each year.  Jim also stated that the State’s portion of the funding would not start until the fiscal year of 2014, (7/1/2013).  He anticipated that the State might not fund three years in a row, but would fund for two years, wait one year and fund the 3rd year.  Jim will draft a letter of understanding and submit to the BOS for approval.  Bob Veloski needs to draft a letter to Jim regarding the DOT applying a shim coat to Lower Bay Road to improve and maintain the current road until the Town can apply for State Aid to improve Lower Bay Road.  Jim also discussed the possibility of  DOT applying a chip seal to Steele Hill Road to maintain the surface of that road.  Jim Bouchard will forward a matrix to the Town to show how the funding might work.  Selectman Ober made a motion to adjourn the session at 9:50 a.m. and Selectmen Nickerson seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.   









 

Respectfully submitted, 

Bob Veloski, Town Administrator 
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